From: jacob miller <jacobmiller1@gmail.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, January 19, 2010 4:41 PM **To:** secretary <a href="mailto:secretary@CFTC.gov">secretary@CFTC.gov</a>

**Subject:** Regulation of Retail Forex

## RIN 3038-AC61

Dear Sir / Madame,

I am against the proposed 10:1 capital requirement change, I believe it would shut the US based industry down and cause traders to move accounts overseas.

I find this change in capital requirements rather scary, and I would assume most forex traders would feel the same.

thank you,

Jacob